

NEWS

MONTGOMERY COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

VALERIE A. ARKOOSH, MD, MPH, CHAIR KENNETH E. LAWRENCE, JR., VICE CHAIR JOSEPH C. GALE, COMMISSIONER

Contact:

Lorie Slass, 610-278-3061 Kaitlyn Foti, 610-278-3062 <u>lslass@montcopa.org</u> <u>kfoti@montcopa.org</u>





FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: March 6, 2017

Green Lane Park To Open 2017 Boat Quarantine Registration Saturday, March 11, 2017

Green Lane, PA (March 6, 2017) – Green Lane Park's Boat Quarantine Registration will begin on Saturday, March 11, 2017 from 8:30am until 12:00pm and continue during regular office hours, Monday through Friday, from 8:00am to 4:00pm. Registrations will be processed at the Park Office, 2144 Snyder Road, Green Lane, PA 18054. Visitors must register their boats prior to storing them at the Walt Road Day Use Area, meeting the required quarantine guidelines to use the Green Lane Reservoir for boating.

The Green Lane Reservoir is a restricted use lake. Only non-powered and electric-powered boats are permitted. All boats using the Green Lane Reservoir are required to be quarantined on-site for a minimum of 10 days. The boat storage area is located at 1051 Walt Road, Pennsburg, PA 18073. This requirement, established by Aqua PA, is to safeguard against the spreading of zebra mussels, an aquatic, non-native, invasive species.

The fees for a boat rack or trailer space are \$75.00 for county residents and \$125.00 for non-county residents. The boating season is from April 1, 2017 to November 1, 2017.

The Walt Road Day Use Area office will open at 7:00am on Wednesday, March 22, 2017 for visitors to begin bringing their registered boats for quarantine.

For additional information, please contact the Park Office at 215-234-4528 or via email at GreenLanePark@montcopa.org.

Visit Green Lane Park online at www.montcopa.org/greenlanepark.